At the risk of sounding like Ebenezer Scrooge, we would sug-
gest that Marshall's aldermen allowed their hearts to overrule
fiscal responsibility Monday night when they voted to give
$750 to support the revived Marshall Christmas pageant.

Don’t get us wrong- we believe that the pageant is a fine
idea. We just don’t think the town government should sub-
sidize what has been a private sector effort to revive the
pageant. We won't bring the constitutionality of their action
into question, but it should be clear that Marshall cannot af-
ford to make such a generous contribution.

With the town’s water and sewer system continuing to run in
the red, the town’s general fund will be hard pressed to make
up the difference needed to meet the town’s bond obligations
and keep the system functioning.

In the near future, Marshall will have to replace many miles
of aging water lines, a project that will run into the millions.
At Monday's meeting, the aldermen called for a meeting with
officials of the Farmers Home Administration to seek relief
from payments on the town’s debt. How can Marshall plead
financial hardship if the town can afford $750 for a Christmas
pageant? |

Marshall’s revived Christmas Pageant is the result of the
hard work of many individuals. We would encourage all
~Madison Countians to join with us Friday and Saturday night
to watch the production. We just wish that the pageant’s
organizers could have found another way to finance the pro-
ject.

It’s difficult to criticize the town’s officials for their
generosity in funding the pageant, but the future of the county
seat’s finances must take precedent over a Christm

~ pageant.
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_ CHRISTMAS LIGHTS GO UP
Christmas lights up along Main Street in Marshall, adding to
the Christmas spirit here. Many of the stores have decorated
their windows with attractive displays and several homes and
yards are aglow with Christmas lights and ornaments. Work is
continuing on the manger scene on the courthouse lawn for the
Christmas pageant which will be presented this Friday and
Saturday nights at 7:30 p.m. ;

Santa Claus is beginning to be seen up and down Main
during the afternoons, much to the delight of children and
adults.

WALNUT GROWS
I was impressed Sunday when I decided to drive over to
Walnut and see where construction along U.S. 2570 is pro-
gressing. I am anxious to see the project completed. It has
been needed for many years.
Not only was I impressed with the highway, but it was the
first time lately that I have driven around Walnut, which has

gratulate the fine people of Walnut on the pride they show in
making their homes and yards so attractive.

LAST REMINDER

This is the last issue prior to the Marshall Christmas
pageant which will be presented here this Friday and Satur-
day nights at 7:30 p.m. Much interest and hard work has been
done to make this renewal of the pageant successful.

I urge you to make plans to attend this pageant on either or
both nights. It should be a night to remember.




